
Perch Base, United States Submariners 

Flash Traffic 

Number:        #4-1-2022 

Date:      4/5/2022 
Subject:Shipmate Chuck Emmett 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Chuck was in a car accident and has been admitted 
to Saint Jo’s Hospital located at 350 W Thomas Rd, 
Phoenix, AZ 85013. 
(Left-click the link for a Google map.) 
  

He has a fractured sternum from an auto accident 
last week. 
  

For more info contact George Woods, base 
commander, at commander@perch-base.org 
  
  
  
  
This is an official email communication from the USSVI Perch Base and does not require a 
response. 
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